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Conservation means the wise
use of the earth and its resources
for the lasting good of men.

—Gifford Pinchot

1865-1946

Founder and first chief of
United States Forest Service

Amy Ballentine photo



In many cultures over the centuries
the color green has symbolized
hope. Anyone who has survived a
New England winter can easily
understand why green and hope
have been connected. The first
green buds appearing on trees and
shrubs lift our spirits,and thoughts of
the lushness and warmth of summer
are indicators of the fulfillment of
our hopes and expectations.

Whether we are ‘rounders or
summer residents, we are fortunate
to spend time on this fragile neck,
surrounded by the sea, a tidal river
and a lovely bay. It is a place we’ve
chosen,and the nature that surrounds
us provides gifts for all our senses.
Swimming,boating, fishing,walking—
wherever we are on the Cape, there
are many varieties of trees, shrubs,
flowers, sea life and birdsong, and

often the squeals and laughter of
children! The summer sky caps
it all, and the sunsets are truly
magical.

Storms and changing conditions
can affect our area dramatically.
Beach and embankment changes
have been observed; therefore,
communities on the Cape are
making efforts to plant dune grass
and keep up with proper practices.

Each resident can also take
initiatives on their own property.
Ecological solutions are available
to remedy problems like erosion,
pollution, poor drainage and water
conservation. Sharing ideas, tech-
niques (such as rain gardens,
composting, or water barrels) and
getting advice from outside experts
or through the successes and/or
failures of others can make a
difference for us all.

They say, “It takes a village to raise
a child.” Perhaps it takes concerned
and caring individuals as well as
organizations like the Bourne
Conservation Trust to sustain a
healthy environment for the present
and to ensure the best possible
future for generations to come.
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Board of Directors
Stephen Ballentine, President

Grace Rowe, Treasurer
Robert Birch, Trustee
Dick Boyden, Trustee

Tom Corcoran, Trustee
Philip DeNormandie, Trustee

Don Mears, Trustee

The BCT is tax exempt from Federal
income tax under section 501 (c)(3) of
the Internal Revenue Code. Within IRS
guidelines, contributions may be tax
deductible from your taxable income.
Please consult your tax advisor for more
information.
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Throughout our community, small
groups of people have banded
together to host special fundraisers
in support of the BCT. Here are
examples of four events that resulted
in more than $8,170 in contributions
to our organization.

True Old-Fashioned Barn Sale
There is something special about
exploring an old barn like the one
owned by Grace Rowe and Hal
DeWaltoff.And when the barn is
full of wonderful “objects d’art” that
are for sale, that’s even better. The
event held last summer was in
memory of Ann Zevin, a favorite
aunt of Jane Downing. Annie, as
she was called, loved the Cape and
was a long-time supporter of the
BCT. As executor of her estate, Jane
decided to organize this Barn Sale
and sell many of the wonderful
items from Annie’s house to raise
money for the BCT. It wasn’t easy
as all the items had to be packed
and shipped from Somerville.
When combined with some other
items (home furnishings, fashion
accessories, sports equipment and
even a little junk) donated by Jane
and Howard Crow and Grace and
Hal, the event raised more than
$1,400 to be donated to the BCT in
memory of Annie.The event was
hard work and took a lot of time,
but everyone (organizers and shop-
pers alike) had a grand time.

“Maintain the Critters
at the Farm” Barn Sale

In the fall, BCT supporters held a
Barn Sale at Spring Hill Farm to
raise money to help offset the cost
of caring for the senior residents of
the farm, Finny the horse and Ben
and Peter, two very personable
goats. Ben, Peter and Finny are

long-time residents at the Farm and
featured guests of the Cataumet
Civic Associates annual East Egg
Hunt.

The sale items, which included
gently used clothes, bikes, chairs,
Christmas decorations, small
household items, pet supplies
including dog leashes made from
retired halyards, old books and
best sellers, and countless other
treasures, were set up in the barn
for all to see.

Early birds were allowed in but
had to pay double the marked
price (one person did). Hot seller:
There was a bidding war for foul
weather pants marked for $2…they
sold for $4.

The sale of items and special
donations raised $1,900 to help
offset the care of the animals (hay,
grain, bedding, farrier and vet fees),
which is estimated to be around
$4,000/year. Another Barn (yard)
Sale to support the critters is being
held (May 29) while this newsletter
is being printed.

The Secrets of Indian Cooking
Surendra Shah learned the secrets
of Indian cooking from his mother
while growing up in Kenya. Jane
Downing loves to cook and wanted
to know more about Indian cooking.
Put these two together and you
have the start of something big.
With Jane at his side, Surendra

cooked one night and most of the
next day. These two, along with
Alice DeNormandie and Howard
Crow, then hosted a dinner party at
Jane and Howard’s house for 18
guests and BCT supporters.The
menu: tandori chicken, vegetarian
curry, three chutneys, nan, and
basmati rice with almonds.The
reviews: rave. Even better, more
than $3,000 was donated to the BCT
by those who had the opportunity
to enjoy this very special meal.

Cape Cod Roadrunners
Winter Fun Run

For the past 30 years, members of
the Cape Cod Roadrunners have
sponsored a “Fun Run” in January.
This year the biggest turnout ever—
more than 250 runners—gathered
at the Weary Travelers in Monument
Beach and set off on the 4.9 mile
race course over cold and icy (but
not windy) roads. For the second
year in a row, Joe Navas won the
race. After the race, all runners
were treated to warm and hearty
seafood chowder and fritters. And
all proceeds,$1,870,were generously
donated to the BCT. Thank you
Cape Cod Roadrunners!

This Could Be the Start of
Something Big

We hope that these types of
mini-fundraisers are the start of
something big. During difficult
times, a lot of small donations can
really add up and are greatly
appreciated by the BCT. Why not
organize a unique dining experi-
ence, plant sale or garden tour,
host or attend a community yard
sale, sporting event or come up
with a new idea…the creativity of
our community is legend and the
mission of the BCT benefits each
and every one of us who lives in
and loves this special area of the
upper Cape.
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Easter Egg Hunt at
Spring Hill Farm

For the second year, the Cataumet
Civic Associates annual Easter Egg
Hunt was held at the BCT’s Spring
Hill Farm. More than 100 kids got to
meet (and hug) the Easter bunny,
search the fields for candy and the
golden egg, and visit with Ben, Peter
and Finny (Finny got all dressed up
for the occasion).What a happy
time at this wonderful farm.

Spring Hill Farm
Gets Spiffed Up

Spring Hill Farm was enhanced this
year with a split rail fence, a new
ramp into the barn, fresh paint on
the barn doors and trim and the
storage shed and underbrush clear-
ing in the back. Volunteers, the
Friends of Spring Hill Farm, feed and
care for the animals, put up bird
houses and help with general farm
clean up and maintenance.

Community Connections
Inc. Tours the Farm

Last September a small group from
Community Connections in
Mashpee visited Spring Hill Farm.
This special group of young adults
spoiled the goats by feeding them
their favorite vines and Finny, the
horse, was content with their gentle
caresses and hugs.

A Special Gift of Land
In March, Donald H.Angus and
Ralph G.Angus donated 19.5 acres
of land to the BCT.This generous gift
expands on the14 acres the BCT
already owns on the East side of
MacArthur Blvd.

Out On the Trails
A new trail that meanders from
Brookside to Bourne Sisters
Woodland is being developed so
that residents of Brookside can easi-
ly access the BCT trails.

All the trails are mapped and
detailed in the BCT Trail Guide.You
can pick one up at Ballentine's Boat
Shop, Parker’s Boat Yard, Bourne
Public Library, Bourne Town Hall or
just call (508) 563-2884 and we’ll get
one to you.

Spring Cleaning
At Pocasset Park: In April, the youth
of St. John's 7th grade Faith
Formation Program cleaned up the
Pocasset Village Association Woods.
The kids were under the guidance
of their teachers Stacey Duberger,
Leanne Avakian and Liz Henry.

At the former Cataumet Garden
Center:The back acreage of the
Cataumet Garden Center where
trash had accumulated and stock-
piles of shrubs and trees were over
abundant has been bush-hogged to
rid the area of invasive growth and
much of the trash has been
removed. While there is still work to
be done, it is another step closer to
being an inviting spot for a quiet
walk or to sit among the flowering
trees while enjoying a good book.

At Lawrence Island: On April 25th a
group of about 15 members of the
Cataumet United Methodist Church
cleaned up the shoreline of
Squeteague Harbor including
Lawrence Island. More than twelve
bags of miscellaneous trash were
collected and taken to the Bourne
Landfill. These generous church vol-
unteers hope to make this an annu-
al project. We hope there will be
less trash for them to collect.

BCT Goes Green
The BCT office at 1104 Route 28A
now uses solar energy.
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Bourne Conservation Trust
Trivia Facts & Figures

as of April, 2010

� The Bourne Conservation Trust was started
30 years ago in May, 1980.

� The BCT now owns approximately
240 acres.

� Of the 240 acres, 112 acres were
purchased and 128 acres were donated.

� The smallest single parcel owned by the
BCT is .06 acres (located near the Depot
in Cataumet.

� The largest single parcel owned by the
BCT is 33.7 acres (part of the Red Brook
Pond Conservation Area).

� The first piece of land acquired by the
BCT was part of DeNormandie Woods,
donated in 1980 by Philip DeNormandie
and Tina Rathborne.

� The first land purchased by the BCT was
Lawrence Island in 1985 for $150,000.

� The most recent acquisition was 19.5
acres East of Macarthur Blvd., donated
by Donald H. and Ralph G.Angus.

� The BCT owns land in most of the villages
of Bourne: Cataumet, Pocasset Monument
Beach, Bourne Village, Gray Gables and
South Sagamore.

� BCT property includes woodlands,wetlands,
fields, ocean frontage, pond frontage,
cranberry bog frontage,frontage on the Cape
Cod Canal, a railroad depot, and a farm.

� The BCT has published 44 newsletters.

� The BCT has 1690 names on its regular
mailing list.

� In 2009, 335 people donated to the BCT.
So far, in 2010, 34 people have donated to
the BCT.

� Since the beginning (May 1980),
$5,315,000 has been donated to the BCT.

� A very conservative estimate of the
value of the land owned by the BCT is
11.5 million dollars.
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CANINE CORNERWagler’s Woofs of Wisdom.
Canine Corner is for all the dogs who enjoy

the BCT properties and for their people.

Hi Canine Cousins,Wagler here:

I have not yet been able to confirm it, but I have
heard that a black squirrel was spotted in Cataumet.
Now I don’t know the significance of this sighting,
as gray squirrels are just as much fun to chase as
black squirrels, but sometimes variety adds spice to life.

I spotted a couple of wild turkeys in my yard the other day and
was about to find out how much fun they are to chase, but the
people in my life squelched that idea. Ah people!

I haven’t had a lot of mail from my readers recently, but one
canine reader did write to ask why her people won’t let her run
on the cranberry bogs. When I was a pup, my best buddy and I

took off across the bogs chas-
ing a bunch of ducks—it was
SO MUCH FUN! But my per-
son, was yelling“Off the bogs!”
and when I came back I was
in SO MUCH TROUBLE! She
kept saying things like,“You’ll
hurt the blossoms”; “You’ll
break the plants”; “People
make a living from these
bogs”; “We are lucky to be
able to walk around the bogs
and you are lucky to have bog
ponds to swim in”; “Bogs are
private property and you need
to respect that.” I didn’t really

understand it, but I do know that I really upset my person and I
don’t want to do that again, so I tell everyone“Off the Bogs!”

The weather is getting better every day and our people will want
to spend more and more time outdoors. Take them out as much
as you can, visit old trails and explore new ones, remind them to
scoop your poop, and you remember to be respectful of private
property, people, and other dogs. There are no“No Dogs”signs on
BCT properties and we want to keep it that way.

Happy tails,
Wagler C. Dawg

Wagler can be reached at: waglercdawg@gmail.com



In memory of Eleanor Aboud
John & Sarah Gwynn

In memory of
James “Howie” Baker

Shirley W. Baker

In memory of Joanie Baker
Nicholas J. Baker

In memory of
Tom, Jeanette, & Jeff Barnes

Amanda Barnes Muckle

In memory of Todd Barton
Mark & Maryann Hughes

In memory of
Helen & Harold Berk

Don, Nina, Julia
& Robin Berk

In memory of Dorothy Berry
Steven & Madeleine Downey

In memory of
Dorothy Beveridge

Talbot Baker, Jr.
Franklin &

Heather Beveridge
Jay & Margot Jenkins
Henry Keene
Mary Lou Robbins
Bob & Penny Schofield
Allen & Marilyn Swain
Faris & Sally Zeghibe

In memory of
Mary Ballentine Bigham

Valerie Fitzpatrick
Steve & Charlotte Ryan

In memory of John Black
Jonathan & Deborah Black

In memory of Jack & Bill Bolton
Joan Bolton

In memory of Edward Braley
Shirley W. Baker
Richard & Marita Nakashian

In memory of Russell Burns
Nancy & Phil Mara

In memory of
William J. Bursaw, Jr.

Margaret Bursaw
Miriam Dubuque

In memory of Dodie Casselman
Ted & Wendy Rose

In memory of Mike Cataldo
Joan Bolton

In memory of Coleman F. Cody
Mrs. John R. Johnston

In memory of David S. Cody
Mrs. Coleman F. Cody

In memory of
Cynthia Coffin of Falmouth

Mr. & Mrs.William Harding

In memory of Mary Comings
Pete & Jean Duval

In memory of
John & Mary Corcoran

Robert & Eliana DeNormandie

In memory of Quinnie Craig
Don & Allen Mears

In memory of
Martha DeNormandie

Steve & Sally Ballentine
Cataumet Club
Miriam G. Dubuque
Pete & Kris Fisher
Heidi Lewitt

Nancy & Phil Mara
Nita Walter McAdams

In memory of
Robert & Carol Downey

Duane Downey
Joan & Bill Fallon

In memory of Robert Downey
Steven & Madeleine Downey

In memory of
Dorothy Holland Eby

Joyce & Win McLane

In memory of Elwood Eldridge
Bob & Callie Connor

In memory of John Fisher
Jay Fisher &

Allison Thompson

In memory of the Fitzpatricks
Mrs. Donald Jackson

In memory of Ann Frame
Cataumet Club

In memory of
Meg & Harry Goff

Deborah Goff Handschin
Barbara Takagi

In memory of John Harding
Jay Fisher &

Allison Thompson
Bob & Penny Schofield
Faris & Sally Zeghibe

In memory of Ruth Harding
The Stephen Ballentine Family

In memory of Ruth Handy
The Stephen Ballentine Family

In memory of Robert Hough
Bob & Penny Schofield
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In memory of Kahlin Jespersen
The Guy Family

In memory of Barbara Jones
Nancy & Don Jones

In memory of Charlie Jones
T. Stephen Jones/Adele Franks

In memory of Eleanor & Ted Jones
Lindsay Knowlton

In memory of Joe Kirk
Colleen Hurter & Doug Handy

In memory of Cynthia Koch
Fritz Casselman &

Susan Ashbrook
Cataumet Club
Steven & Madeleine Downey
Pete & Kris Fisher
Maureen & Richard Jason
Heidi Lewitt
Nancy & Phil Koch
Jan Percival

In memory of Ruth “Betty” Maley
Ben Scaife

In memory of Philip Mara
Nancy York Ambler
Joan R. Bolton
Linda Carpenter
Alice DeNormandie &

Surendra Shah
Pete & Kris Fisher
Janet Percival
Harriet W. Schley
Sharon & Llewellyn Seaver

In memory of Michael Marge
Simone Aubry

In memory of Virginia Martineau
Maureen & Dick Jason

In memory of Joan Mayhew
Phil Duddy

In memory of Anne Meade
Peter & Alice Cura
John Meade
Bob & Penny Schofield
Faris & Sally Zeghibe

In memory of Frank Molloy
Frederic & Victoria Mulligan

In memory of Richard Morner
Col. Stanley L. King, Jr.

In memory of Betty Morrall
Laura Morrall

In memory of Elliot Mulvey
Janet & Joseph Mulvey

In memory of Sterling Myrick
Matthew P. Mitchell

In memory of Walter Neuber
Carla Forlivesi & Tammy Staiger

In memory of Dr. Joseph Ochab
Mary C. Fuller

In memory of Helen Odom
Ida Little & Michael Walsh

In memory of Virginia Olmsted
Jay & Karen Waldron

In memory of Arne Palo
Bucky Barlow’s Boat Yard

In memory of Richard M. Prince
Doug & Diana Prince
Ann & Ron Sefrna

In memory of Deborah Queen
Avis Queen

In memory of Tom & Corrine Quirk
Susan D. Quirk

In memory of Philip Randlett
Steven & Madeleine Downey

In memory of Grace White Sallett
George & Lillia Holmes

In memory of
Adele & Nelson Seaver

Phyllis R. Manley

In memory of Shirley W. Scaife
Talbot Baker, Jr.
Steve & Sally Ballentine
Alan & Barbara Daniels
Jay & Margot Jenkins
Judy & Peter Loomis
John C. Meade
Mary Lou Robbins
Bob & Penny Schofield
Allen & Marilyn Swain

In memory of Ellen Smith
Steve & Sally Ballentine

In memory of Dorothy H. Spears
Shirley T. Bean

In memory of Patricia Stewart
Jack & Ellin Coughlin

In memory of Lily & Jacob Stolz
Jeff & Elizabeth Stolz

In memory of Donna M. Stuebe
Anne D. Gegg

In memory of
Margaret & Joseph Sullivan

Randy & Mary Jane Mastrangelo
Linda & Jerry Powers

In memory of Franklin P. Sweetser
Ann S. Carton
Mrs. Franklin P. Sweetser

In memory of David Takagi
Barbara Takagi

In memory of Patricia Cahir Thoma
Denny & Sue Galvin
Ann C. Gulesian
Jean L. Holcomb

In memory of Gloria Trowbridge
Faris & Sally Zeghibe

continued on page 10
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MEMORIAL DONATIONS

Memorial Donations received after March 31,2010 will appear in the next newsletter.

Given in memory of
JANE A. KEENE

Who embraced quiet, found in the gentle landscape throughout the seasons and the ever-changing sea, encompass-
ing the shoreline.

Sue & Fred Abbe
Mr. & Mrs. Robert B.Almy, Jr.

Alexander & Patricia Altschuller
Josephine Angevin

Nicholas Baker
Talbot Baker, Jr.

Steve & Sally Ballentine
David A. Barrett

Franklin & Dorothy Beveridge
Nancy R. Blackett

Susan & William Breed
Katherine & Don Breen

Margaret C. Clark
Peggy Curtis

Dr. & Mrs. Robert H. Dorwart
Guinn Patrick & Marianne Doyle

Ann Marie Dutra
The Edson Employees
Frances Field & family

Jay Fisher & Allison Thompson
Enid & Steve Gifford

Augusta B. Glidden
Jane Goodman

Patrick Grant
Dan & Madeline Gregory

Ruth F. Hamlen
Laurie Harding

Susanne & Nelson Hooe, Jr.
The George Hurd Family

Henry R. Keene
Hank Keene, Jr.

Tucker & Spencer Keene
William N. Keene

Margaret Krementz
Gael & Connaught Mahony

Bill & Elinor Malcom
Susan Keene Malcom

Hugh Martinez & Linda Harding
William & Audrey McKibben

David & June Nimick
Cynthia Clair Norkin

Peter & Gretchen Partridge

Mrs. David Perry
Jennifer & Neil Potter

Ted Romanow & Kim Redfield
Gale Runnells
Ann Sargent

Anita & Carlisle Smith
Ross & Kathleen Sherbrooke

Valerie & John Stelling
Sherrod & Gena Taylor

Barbara G.True
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas Tufnell
John & Rebecca Underhill

Rosita & Donald Watson
Nina H.Webber

Katharine M.Whitney
Hamilton & Ann Wood

Joan & Orrin Wood
The Worthen Family
Lois & John Young

Faris & Sally Zeghibe
Marguerita Van Cleave

Upon the death of a loved one,many families request memorial donations to charitable organizations in lieu of flowers. When the BCT is

specifically named to receive memorial donations, it is our practice to ask the family to write a short tribute to be included in our newsletter.

Susan & Fred Abbe
Nancy York Ambler

Susan Barnes
Joan Bolton

Linda, Jamie, Scott, Doug, & Yvonne
Carpenter

Fritz Casselman & Susan Ashbrook
Cataumet Club

The Davock Family
Patricia & William Dibella

Duane Downey

Steven & Madeleine Downey
Sally & Donald Eldridge

The Bruce Emblad Family
Karen & David Firestone

Pete & Kris Fisher
Joe & Carole Graziano
Sarah & John Gwynn

Maureen & Richard Jason
Jane l. Koke

Heidi Lewitt & family
Nancy & Phil Mara

Melissa & Sean Moesman

Amanda Barnes Muckle
Mort & Ellie Myerson

William & Crystal Ribich
Martha & Edward Roney

Llewellyn & Sharon Seaver
B.A. Spotswood/Darlene Friesen

Evelyn Underhill
Ann Ware

J. David & Pauline White
Laurie York

Faris & Sally Zeghibe

Given in memory of
BILL PERCIVAL

Whose love of Cataumet and all the friends who shared his love of our unique community, will continue to grow
through conservation.
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In memory of Marilyn Fisher

Sue & Fred Abbe
Nancy York Ambler

Susan Barnes
Dr. & Mrs. Grover Baxley

Candice Bolton & Randy Smith
Joan Bolton

John & Sue Carpenter
Linda Carpenter

Fritz Casselman & Susan Ashbrook
Cataumet Club
Jean Davock

Alice DeNormandie & Surendra
Shah

Miriam Dubuque
Helen Farrington
Pete & Kris Fisher

Peter & Gloria Gammons
George & Kathy Gillis

Estelle Grygent
Sarah & John Gwynn
Heidi Lewitt & family

Ron & Mary Haley
Mrs. Patricia Holloway
Dick & Maureen Jason

Nancy & Phil Mara
Amanda Barnes Muckle

Morton & Eleanor Myerson
William & Janet Percival

Bill & Crystal Ribich
Mr. & Mrs. James Scott

Evelyn F. Underhill
Ann Ware

Faris & Sally Zeghibe

In memory of Rich Fisher

Susan & Fred Abbe
Louis & Cynthia Allyn

Susan Barnes
Dr. & Mrs. Grover Baxley

Marilyn Brown
John & Susan Carpenter

Linda S. Carpenter
Fritz Casselman & Susan Ashbrook

Cataumet Club
The Davock Family

Alice DeNormandie & Surendra
Shah

Debbie & Rich Dow
Margaret M. Dowd

Karen & David Firestone
Pete & Kris Fisher

Gloria & Peter Gammons
George & Kathy Gillis
Sarah & John Gwynn

Ron Haley
Maureen & Richard Jason

Barbara Clapp Keith
Heidi Lewitt & family

Nancy & Phil Mara
Amanda Barnes Muckle

Morton & Eleanor Myerson
William & Janet Percival
William & Crystal Ribich

James & Linda Scott
Evelyn Underhill

Ann Ware
Faris & Sally Zeghibe

continued next page

Given in memory of
MARILYN AND RICH FISHER

who embraced the natural beauty of Cataumet as they sat in their“treehouse”overlooking Squeteague Harbor
and Lawrence Island.The picturesque and unchanging landscape that they so enjoyed will live on and be passed
down from generation to generation through the efforts of the BCT and its supporters.

Given in memory of
DAVID W. LAURIE

(1937 - 2009)
Our father had a love affair with Cataumet all his life. It was cultivated by his mother a long time resident. He
wasn't a man known to champion causes or to carry a torch but he was a man who felt deeply and was loyal to
the things he believed in. He believed in all things Cataumet. Whether he was in a boat or on the courts he loved
"his" little village. Thank you to everyone for the donations made in his memory, for keeping his love of Cataumet
alive and for making his family feel and remember how many lives he touched by helping to preserve the village
he loved.

Nancy York Ambler
David & Linda Anderson

Joan Bolton
Robert & Brigitte Boyce
Mr. & Mrs.Arthur Calfee

Linda, Jamie, Scott, & Doug
Carpenter

Fritz Casselman & Susan Ashbrook
Cataumet Club

Alice DeNormandie & Surendra
Shah

Steven & Madeleine Downey
Barbara Fickett

Pete & Kris Fisher
Sarah & John Gwynn
Patricia Delany Hatch

Tim & Khristian Hawver-Scott
John A. Keeler

Rev. Christina Laurie
Heidi Lewitt & family

Nancy & Phil Mara
Deborah & Herbert Meiselman

Amanda Barnes Muckle
Eileen S. O’Connell

Jan Percival
Barbara Prescott

John & Gail Prescott
Llewellyn & Sharon Seaver

Evelyn Underhill
Graham Underhill

Ann Ware
Lucy Wood



continued from previous page

Given in memory of
IRENE M. SCRIBNER

who loved Cataumet particularly
Squeteague, the osprey and
herons in recent years and, of
course, the egrets. She would be
touched that so many of you
remembered her.

Susan Barnes
Joan Bolton

John & Susan Carpenter
Mr. & Mrs. George S. Hatch

Joe & Patty McGurl
Amanda Barnes Muckle

Don & Penny Myers
Meryl Nolan

Ann Ware
Gordon, Pat, & Caitlin Waringey

Given in memory of
DR. VIRGINIA WERDEN

Aptucxet Garden Club
Nicholas J. Baker
Talbot Baker, Jr.

Franklin Beveridge
James & Margaret Bishop

Joan Bolton
John & Susan Carpenter

Gretchen & Bill Cass
Timothy Cronin

Jane Dalton
Alan & Barbara Daniels

Dorothy Erickson
Frances Field & family

Carl & Jan Finton
Clare Forbes

Virginia F. Harger
Jay & Margot Jenkins
Connie & Bob Jenney

Dan & Madeline Gregory
Judith & Peter Loomis
Marjorie & Tom Lyons

Don & Allen Mears
David & Mary Montague

Madge Myers
Jennifer Pohlig

Mary Lou Robbins
Benjamin L. Scaife

Bob & Penny Schofield
Charlotte & Tim Surgenor

continued from page 7

In memory of
Jean Mackenzie Volpe

Denise V. Sullivan

In memory of Anna Walden
Jane Ann Willis Pearce

In memory of Virginia Waldron
Jay T.Waldron

In memory of Robert B. Watson
Mr. & Mrs. F. Gorham Brigham

In memory of Ralph Webb
Sam & Theresa Carchidi
Adeline & Bill Kerrigan

In memory of Ida Wing
Ann & Al Birmingham

In memory of Walter H. Wing
Ida Wing

In memory of H. Holton Wood
Marshall Smith

In memory of Orrin Wood
Talbot Baker, Jr.
Peggy Curtis
Valerie & John Stelling

In memory of Elaine Wynn
Bob & Penny Schofield

In memory of Richard York
Sue & Fred Abbe
Nancy York Ambler
John & Susan Carpenter
Linda Carpenter
Fritz Casselman &

Susan Ashbrook
Cataumet Club
Bob & Callie Connor
Bob & Carole Courey
Jane Dalton
Alice DeNormandie &

Surendra Shah
Dorothy Erickson
Pete & Kris Fisher
Maureen & Richard Jason
Jay & Margot Jenkins
Adeline & Bill Kerrigan
Phil & Nancy Mara
Mort & Ellie Myerson
Jan Percival
Bob & Penny Schofield
Sara York
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In honor of Sam Swift
Charlotte & Ted Teplow

In honor of Ellie & Mort Myerson
Ted & Wendy Rose

In honor of Helen & Steve
Schoonover, Mona, Misha, & Maya

Judy & Peter McGee

In honor of the Cocca family
Robert Annable

In honor of Flo Prince
Ann & Ron Sefrna

In honor of Ted & Linda Cocca
Patricia Harris

Christmas donation in honor of
Peter Emmons

Mr. & Mrs.Thomas Walker

Happy Holidays in honor of
Bucky Barlow

Paul Palo & Linda Barlow

In celebration of
Bucky Barlow’s 92nd birthday

Paul & Linda Barlow Palo

In celebration of
Cyrus Kano’s birthday

Bill Fallon
John & Sarah Gwynn

The Lewitt Family

For Michael Foran,
Bill Foran, Steve Foran,

In celebration of Father’s Day
Avis Queen

In appreciation to
Vona Construction for the
outstanding beautification

of Route 28A.
Maureen & Dick Jason

In appreciation of the
Friends of Spring Hill Farm

and the animals who live there for
helping to make the annual CCA

Easter Egg Hunt a success
Cataumet Civic Associates

In honor of these
outstanding volunteers:

Mrs. Mary Sorenti,
in celebration of reading, Books &

Beyond, and CCCIRA

Mrs. Andrea George,
for volunteering and making
a difference in our classroom

Mrs. Susie Clifford,
for volunteering with a smile

and making a difference
in our classroom

Mrs. Kimberly Crowley,
for hours of taping children

and making a difference
in our classroom

Mrs. Heather Meier,
for volunteering for math

and computer lab

Dr. Megan Collyer,
for volunteering, for teaching us,

and making a difference
in our classroom

Mrs. Kristen Manning,
for hours of record keeping for

Books and Beyond

Mrs. Deanna Waldron,
for hours of record keeping for

Books and Beyond

From: Barbara A. Sabulis

SPECIAL MEMORIALS

Dogs

In memory of “Abby”
Allison Thompson & Jay Fisher

In memory of “Dizzy Lizzy”
Richard F. Boyden

In memory of “Heidi”
The Ballentines

In memory of “Max”
Sue Ernst

Goat

In memory of “Lucy”
The Ballentines

Horse

In memory of“Arky”
The Ballentines

In memory of “O’Brien”
The Ballentines

“Cassie”
Aly Malone

CELEBRATIONS
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2009 DONATIONS

Susan & Fred Abbe
Ben & Julie Allen
Louis & Cynthia Allyn
Mr. & Mrs. Robert B.Almy, Jr.
Alexander & Patricia Altschuller
Nancy York Ambler
David & Linda Anderson
Josephine Angevin
Robert Annable

Aptucxet Garden Club of Bourne
Simone Aubry
Shirley W. Baker
Mr. Nicholas J. Baker
Hope Lincoln Baker
Mr. Edward B. Baker
Mr.Talbot Baker, Jr.
Amy Ballentine
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Ballentine
Bucky Barlow’s Boat Yard
Susan Barnes
David A. Barrett
Dr. & Mrs. Grover Baxley
Mrs.Alyssa L. Bayus
Shirley T. Bean
Don,Nina,Julia & Robin Berk
Franklin & Dorothy Beveridge
Heather Beveridge
Genie & Bob Birch
Carolyn & Courtney Bird

James & Margaret Bishop
Jonathan & Deborah Black
Nancy R. Blackett
Randall Smith & Candice Bolton
Mrs. Joan R. Bolton
Boston Foundation/Bird Fund
Robert & Brigitte Boyce
Susan & William Breed
Katherine & Don Breen
Mr. & Mrs. F. Gorham Brigham
Cameron & Patricia Bright
Marilyn Brown
Gladys M. Burgess
Ms. Deborah M. Burgess
Margaret Bursaw
Paul Bushueff, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs.Arthur Calfee
Arthur D. Calfee

Insurance Agency, Inc.
Cape Cod Road Runners
Sam & Theresa Carchidi
John & Susan Carpenter
Dorothy & Stan Carpenter
Ms. Linda Carpenter
Linda, Jamie, Scott, Doug

& Yvonne Carpenter
Ann S. Carton
Gretchen & William Cass
Susan Ashbrook & Fritz Casselman
Cataumet Civic Associates
Cataumet Club
Margaret C. Clark
Ms. Coleman F. Cody
Peter Colgan
Bob & Callie Connor
Jack & Ellin Coughlin
Bob & Carole Courey
Timothy Cronin
Peter & Alice Cura
Margaret Curtis
Jim & Lorraine Cutone
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Dadak
Jane Dalton
H. Alan & Barbara J. Daniels
Jean Davock
The Davock Family
Philip DeNormandie
Robert & Eliana DeNormandie
Surendra Shah/

Alice DeNormandie
Deutsche Investment

Management Amer

Patricia & William Dibella
Mr. & Mrs. David Dimmick
Mr. & Mrs. Kirk DiRubio
Dr. & Mrs. Robert H. Dorwart
Debbie & Rich Dow
Margaret M. Dowd
Duane Downey
Steven & Madeleine Downey
Guinn Patrick &

Marianne Heath Doyle
Polly B. Drinkwater
Miriam Dubuque
Phil Duddy
Mr. & Mrs.William Dunkle
Ann Marie Dutra
Jean & Pete Duval
Joan Eccleston
Sally & Donald Eldridge
Patricia & Bruce Elmblad
The Bruce Emblad Family
Ms. Dorothy Erickson
Bill & Joan Fallon
Helen C. Farrington
Mrs. Marian S. Ffield
Barbara Fickett
Mrs. Frances Field & Family
Mr. & Mrs. Carl Finton
Karen & David Firestone
Allison Thompson & Jay Fisher
Peter & Kristine Fisher
Una & Gus Fleischmann
Peter Doeringer & Patricia Flynn
Ms. Clare Forbes
Carla J. Forlivesi
Brian & Jeanne Freeman
B.A. Spotswood & Darlene R.
Friesen
Mary C. Fuller
Denny & Susan Galvin
Peter & Gloria Gammons
Dorothy I. Gardner
Bob & Paula Gaynor
Anne Gegg
Christine & Stephen Gegg
Enid & Stephen Gifford
George & Kathleen Gillis
Augusta B. Glidden
Jane O. Goodman
Deb & Bob Grabner
Patrick Grant
Joe & Carole Graziano
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Timothy J. Greene
Dan & Madeline Gregory
Estelle Grygent
Ann C. Gulesian
The Guy Family
John & Sarah Gwynn
Ron & Mary Haley
Ruth F. Hamlen
Robert & Carolyn Hampton
Deborah Goff Handschin
Mr. Carleton Handy
Colleen Hurter & Doug Handy
Mr. & Mrs.William Harding
Laurie Harding
Ms.Virginia F. Harger
Ms. Patricia Delany Hatch
Mr. & Mrs. George S. Hatch
Timothy & Khristian Hawver-Scott
Dan & Pat Hayes
Mr. & Mrs.Austin A. Heath
Barbara J. Hill
Jean L. Holcomb
Mrs. Patricia Holloway
George & Lillia Holmes
Susanne & Nelson Hooe, Jr
Robert L. Hough
Maryann & Mark Hughes
George Hurd Family
Jane & Bill Jackson
Mrs.Donald Jackson
Eileen & Richard Jackson
Richard & Maureen Jason
David & Shirley Jenkins
Jay & Margot Jenkins
Robert & Constance Jenney
Marie T. Johnson
Mrs. John R. Johnston
Alun & Anne Serrell--Jones
Nancy & Don Jones
T. Stephen Jones
Jessie L. Kaufholz
John A. Keeler
Mr. & Mrs.William Keene
Mr. Henry Keene
Tucker & Spencer Keene
Hank Keene, Jr.
Maureen & Al Kent
Adeline & Bill Kerrigan
Col. Stanley L. King, Jr.
John & Louise Kingsbury
Janis Knorr

Lindsay Knowlton
Jane L. Koke
Donald R. Korb
Philip & Maryellen Kozar
Margaret Krementz

Betsy Davis & Peter Kroll
Alan & Jeanne Kuzirian
Rev. Christina Laurie
Cathy & Mike Leone
Gerald & Gretchen Leone
David & Polly Leshan
Heidi Lewitt
The Lewitt Family
William & Noelle Locke
Peter Loftus
Judith & Peter Loomis
Carol Lucas
Mr. & Mrs.Thomas A. Lyons
Connaught & Gael Mahony
Susan & David Malcom
William & Elinor Malcom
Phyllis R. Manley
Nancy & Philip Mara
Mr.& Mrs. Samuel Martin
Linda Harding & Hugh Martinez
Randy & Mary Jane Mastrangelo
David & Rosemarie Mattson
Kathleen Mays
Kevin & Kate McCarey
Judy & Peter McGee
Joseph & Patricia McGurl
William & Audrey McKibben
Joyce & Win McLane

John Meade
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Mears
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Medeiros
Deborah & Herbert Meiselman
Matthew P. Mitchell
M. Forbes Singer & David Modest
Melissa & Sean Moesman
David & Mary Montague
Ann & Dieter Morlock
Mrs. Sara Morner
Laura Morrall
Amanda Barnes Muckle
Frederic & Victoria Mulligan
Joan Hall & Jeffrey Mullin
Mrs. Janet & Mr. Joseph Mulvey
Mr. Frederick Muzi
Don & Penny Myers
Ms. Madge Myers
Morton & Eleanor Myerson
Richard & Marita Nakashian
Phyllis & Lewis Nassikas
Mr. Robert Nealon
David & June Nimick
Meryl Nolan
Cynthia Clair Norkin
Eileen S. O’Connell
Judy & Sean Palfrey
Paul & Linda Barlow Palo
Richard & Carol Pardee
Gretchen & Peter Partridge
Bob & Martha Payne
Jane Ann Willis Pearce
Peebles Family
Janet S. & William Percival
Mrs. David Perry
Josephine Perry
Charles & Carol Peterman
Jennifer Pohlig
Neil & Jennifer Potter
Charles & Joan Pratt
Barbara Prescott
John & Gail Prescott
Florence D. Prince
Doug & Diana Prince
Mrs. Avis Queen
Kevin Malone & Alyson Rando
Bill & Karen Reaman
William & Crystal Ribich
Christopher & Susan Riley
Ms. Elinor D. Ripley
M. L. Robbins

13



Mark H. & April S. Robinson
Kim Redfield & Ted Romanow
Martha & Edward Roney
Ted & Wendy Rose
Hal DeWaltoff/Grace Rowe
Gale P. Runnells
Steve & Charlotte Ryan
Barbara Sabulis
Mrs. Gerda Sano
Ann Sargent
Joanne Goudreau & Fred Sayles
Ben Scaife
Harriet W. Schley
Linda Falstein & Julie Schneider

Bob & Penny Schofield
James & Linda Scott
Llewellyn D. & Sharon L. Seaver
Ann & Ron Sefrna
Kathleen & Ross Sherbrooke
Marshall L. Smith
Anita & Carlisle Smith
Tammy Staiger
Valerie & John Stelling
Edith Stokey

Jeffrey & Elizabeth Stolz
Matthew P. & Robin M. Stone
Margaret Winsor Stubbs
Denise Sullivan
Charlotte & Timothy Surgenor
Allen & Marilyn Swain
Mrs. Franklin Pratt Sweetser
Barbara Takagi
Sherrod & Gena Taylor
Kurt Teichert
Charlotte & Ted Teplow
The Edson Employees
The Teagle Foundation
Thoma Income Fund
Thompsen Land Fund Grant
Richard & Judy Thrasher
Priscilla & Fred Trezise
Barbara G. True
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas Tufnell
John & Rebecca Underhill
Mrs. Evelyn Underhill
Graham Underhill
US Bancorp
Nick & Louise Vardack
Jay T. Waldron
Mr. & Mrs.Thomas Walker
Ida Little & Michael Walsh
Mrs.Ann Ware
Gordon, Pat & Caitlin Waring
Rosita & Donald Watson
Nina H. Webber
Wally & Kathy Weld
Robert & Kathleen Weller
Eleanor J. Wendell
Mr. Peter Wheeler
Pauline & J. David White
Katharine M.Whitney
Ida Wing
Gary W. Wing Co., Inc.
Joan Wood
Lucy Wood
Hamilton & Ann Wood
The Worthen Family
Isabel Yoder
Sara L.York
Ms. Laurie York
Lois R. & John R.Young
Faris & Sally Zeghibe

Edward H. Baker
Mr. Nicholas J. Baker
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Ballentine
Ann & Al Birmingham
Mrs. Joan R. Bolton
Richard Boyden
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Burt
John Carroll
Cataumet Club
Monie & Stuart Chase
Miriam Dubuque
Joan Eccleston
Susan Ernst
Peter & Kristine Fisher
Valerie Fitzpatrick-Schwab
Ms. Patricia Harris
Michael Horn
IBM International Foundation
Col. Stanley L. King, Jr.
Philip & Maryellen Kozar
Heidi Lewitt
Kevin & Aly Malone

Nancy & Philip Mara
Nita Walter McAdams
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Mears
J. Peter Noonan, Sr.

Linda &
Jerry Powers

Steve &
Charlotte Ryan

Ben Scaife
Schwab

Charitable
Fund

Kurt Teichert
The Teagle

Foundation
Jay & Karen

Waldron
Ms. Marilee

Wheeler

2010 DONATIONS

Donations received after
March 31,2010 will appear

in the next newsletter.
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Savannah Courtney Madison Durr

Ketryn Kochka

Heather Adams

Anna Rohlfe

Nicole Gresch
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is dedicated to the memory of Kahlin
Jespersen, a child full of sunshine and a love
of nature, and also to all children for whom
we preserve a part of the natural world.

Our thanks to students of Bourne Middle
School for these wonderful drawings.
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A WAY OF GIVING
An easy, painless way to give to the BCT is to set up an automatic, monthly, affordable
payment. Set it up once with online banking and then forget about it.We will remember
you each month when the check arrives. An affordable monthly donation adds up to
a significant annual donation.

Contact Information:

Bourne Conservation Trust 508-563-2884
Post Office Box 203 info@bourneconservationtrust.org
Cataumet, MA 02534 www.bourneconservationtrust.org


